Introduction

DOI: 10.19195/1733-5779.19.2

Dear Reader

With great joy but also with a hint of stage fright we offer our readers Volume 19 of *Students' Legal, Administrative and Economic Papers*. The aim of our publication is to enable young researchers to share the results of their scholarly work, often for the first time, and sometimes with a high degree of sophistication, as it is written before the defense of their doctoral theses.

We always aim to achieve a high editorial standard, thus ensuring the best possible academic evaluation of the papers submitted for publication. The first condition, the quality of the publication, is ensured by our cooperation with the renowned publishing house of the University of Wroclaw with its outstanding team of editors and technical staff. The quality of our work depends on the consistent implementation of the highest standards of scientific publications. This is only possible thanks to the exceptional kindness and help of our reviewers, all of whom are professors of several universities in Poland and abroad. Due to the principle of double anonymity, the authors cannot express their appreciation in person for their invaluable advice and suggestions, including their constructive criticism, hence it is my honor and duty to thank them for their hard work and understanding, which enables the authors of the articles to fulfill the conditions imposed by the existing university systems of higher academic assessment. It is thanks to the work of our distinguished reviewers that young researchers have the opportunity to publish their work, and later develop and defend their doctoral research. We also thank the Scientific Council for their valuable comments and suggestions, including those concerning the selection of qualified reviewers of the articles received.

The publication of *Students' Legal, Administrative and Economic Papers* is only made possible thanks to the Dean's Council and the Editorial Committee of the Faculty, who support us in activities that contribute to the constant improvement of our publication. The Warsaw Technology Park has been our steadfast partner in supporting young scholars, and we can always count on the Board of WPT in the implementation of research projects, so I would like to offer our warmest thanks to Maciej Potocki, its President and Chief Executive Officer.

The distinguishing characteristic of *Students' Legal, Administrative and Economic Papers* is the composition of the authors, their age and scientific achievements. Our publication responds to the needs of the students and doctoral students of the Faculty of Law, Administration and Economics of the University of Wroclaw, hence a more monographic presentation of its contents, as suggested by our friends, is not possible. However, convergent topics can sometimes appear, and

so in Volume 19 we have common themes, which became the subject of several authors, namely health and regional development, while macroeconomic issues are also present in an article from the Ivan Franko National University of Lviv, our partner institution. We also recommend all the remaining articles, believing that all of our readers will find something of interest.

I would particularly recommend the article, placed in the section 'In the opinion of our masters', entitled "George Khodorkovsky: economic theorist and historian of economic thought", by Dr Teresa Korbutowicz. The scholarly achievements of a great man and academic deserve to be made known to a wider audience, and I fully agree with the opinion expressed by one of the reviewers: "The article is important for a new generation of readers who have a chance to learn how the writings of this distinguished scholar are evaluated today. This can provide the inspiration to analyze past works in the light of new economic and social conditions, and, above all, from a different perspective of the young generation on the past and the future".

On behalf of all the authors and editors of *Students' Legal, Administrative and Economic Papers*, I invite you to read on, and to direct any comments, questions and suggestions to the e-mail address of the editor-in-chief.

Marcin Winiarski Editor-in-Chief marcin.winiarski@uwr.edu.pl